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CALENDAR  OF  EVENTS

January 2015
       4  EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling 3:00 pm
           Dairy Queen, Apache Junction

10-18 Barrett Jackson Car Auction, Scottsdale
15 General Meeting, 7:00 pm

            Citadel Community Center, Mesa
            (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

February 2015
1  EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling - TBA
7   Motoring Thru Time, Phoenix
19 General Meeting, 7:00 pm

            Citadel Community Center, Mesa
            (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

26  AJ Lost Dutchman Parade

March 2015
1  EVMTFC Ice Cream Fling - TBA
8  AJ Tractor Show

19 General Meeting, 7:00 pm
            Citadel Community Center, Mesa
            (SW corner Broadway & Higley)

Congratulations, Ruthann Elms!
2014 Bob Wildman Award
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE By:  Steve Nissle

January 2015!  Happy New Year!

A big thanks to all those who helped make 2014 a super year!
Our Christmas party was a huge success and went very smooth.
Thanks to the committee!

We have a dedicated team that makes the club run so well and I’d
like to take the opportunity to thank them for their time and effort in
making our club the best!  I appreciate the work they do!
Tom Hoverson as Vice President,  Dave Veres as Treasurer, Bert Diehl as Secretary,
Jan Peterson as Health, Welfare and event plaque maker, Dolores Stolinski as Historian,
RuthAnn Elms as tour chairman, and Mel and Lorie Poppe as Newsletter Editors.
There are others who jump in and work at club activities, projects, clinics and more! Thank you all!

Congratulations to RuthAnn Elms for receiving the Wildman award! You are well deserved for all your
service to the club.

I’m looking forward to all the rest of our clubs winter visitors to make their way down to the valley of
the Sun. We’ll see you all real soon!

We have a busy calendar scheduled for the first half of 2015.  The Lost Dutchman parade, the Antique
Engine and Tractor Show, our monthly Ice Cream Fling, our spring tour to Tucson and more being
planned.  Take a look at the club calendar and mark
an X on yours so you won’t forget!

Be sure to ask at our next meeting if you need a
clinic for your car.
A reminder that you need to pay your membership
dues to Dave Veres. Also to renew your National
club dues as well.
OK, that’s it for now! See you real soon!

Keep on Drivin’!
-Steve

GENERAL MEETING REFRESHMENTS
We meet at the Citadel on the southwest corner of
Higley and Broadway in Mesa.
Please let Steve Nissle know which month you
would be able to bring “light” refreshment snacks
to our “General Meetings”. You could also team
up with another couple.

January 15 - Linneys
February 19 - Jacksons/Poppes

March 19 - Henrys
April 16 - __________
May 21 - __________

Be sure to wear your EVMTFC name badge at all
club events.

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS!

Janice Henry - 1st

Bob Stone - 4th
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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club)
Website:    evmtfc.com
Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information.

Officers/Contact Information:
Steve Nissle, President (Board Member);  480-226-6883.  stevenissle@gmail.com
Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member);  602-292-3921.  tom1757@aol.com
Bert Diehl, Secretary (Board Member);  480-325-6308.  bedeal@aol.com
Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member);  480-897-2209.  davidveres@aol.com
Claudia Linney, Immediate Past President;  480-288-0726.  scflinney@gmail.com
Other Assignments:
Dolores Stolinski, Historian;  480-986-0711.  edslim012@gmail.com
Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person;  480-969-0695.  janpeterson@interwrx.com
Mel & Lorie Poppe, Newsletter Editors;  402-984-6381.  LMP_2006@hotmail.com

Membership Dues:
Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check payable to
East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:
David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285.
Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com, or
obtained from any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman.

Newsletters:
Our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, can be viewed on our website.  All articles, photos and
information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editors by the 26th of the month.

Members Cars (Our T’s):
Steve Nissle can take a photo of your T...contact Steve if you are interested.
Dave Veres can put a picture of your T on our website...send  him a photo of your T with or without you
in the photo.

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):
The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, a national and international
organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at least 50% of our
members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is doing
very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club.
Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the
Vintage Ford and one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.
Annual dues are $40.  Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card
or PayPal.
Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call
the President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you
receive your Vintage Ford magazine.

The Model T Ford Club of America, PO Box 126, Centerville IN  47330-0126
Phone:  765-855-5248.    Fax:  765-855-3428.
E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com          Website:  www.mtfca.com
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THANKSGIVING DAY PARADE  ~  November 27th in Fountain Hills

NISSLE TECH CLINIC  ~  December 1st in Apache Junction
By:  Steve Nissle

December 1st we planned a clinic to work on Steve Nissle’s
speedster but after the Thanksgiving Day Parade the plans
changed!

While driving the ‘23 Touring back from Fountain Hills it
developed an engine knock. Steve pulled off the road and had his
son bring the trailer to Greenfield and Brown to pick him up.

Our clinic now focused on finding the knock. We pulled the
engine pan bottom cover and checked  the rods. Ended up
snugging up a few.  We discovered the timing gear really
worn….We’ll bring it to the meeting so you can check it out!

Bill Allen drove home and brought back one for replacement.
We fired up the engine but the knock prevailed.

Looks like January we’ll schedule an engine pulling party!

Note:  The engine was rebuilt in 1990 and
driven a lot for the past 24 years,

so I’m feeling good that it has been a reliable
and fun time and served me well!
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EVMTFC CHRISTMAS PARTY  ~  December 6th in Gold Canyon
By:  Austin Graton   ~  Photos by:  Joe Fellin, Dave Veres, & Roselynn Urness

Lynn & I rode our little decorated Speedster the three or four miles down
the road to the Canyon Vistas RV Resort to meet up with the other club
members.  When we arrived there were two other Model Ts already
there, Dave who trailered his and George who drove all the way from
Tempe.  Good going, George!!  Two other Model Ts arrived soon after,
Larry & Sandy Hart in their ‘23 touring and John & Lorna Jackson in
their magnificently restored red 1914 touring.

We all went inside the ballroom soon after arrival and realized the caterer had the food ready to serve
immediately.  Dave had started to collect dues as well as the money for the meal.  He soon had to delay
the dues collection and concentrate on collecting for the meals so everyone could get fed timely.  He
finished collecting dues after the meal.  The hall was festively decorated for Christmas.  The meal was
great.  They do an excellent job with the catering.
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Once the meal was over we had elections for Vice President and Treasurer.  Both Tom and Dave agreed
to serve for another term.  Thank you both for your service for the past two years and for volunteering
your service for two more !!

After the elections it was time to reveal the selectee for the Bob
Wildman Award.  This award is presented to the member who, based
on nominations from club members, has contributed the most to the
club.  This year's awardee was Ruthann Elms.

This was a total
surprise to Ruthy
who almost broke
out in tears.  Even
with her serious
medical problems,
she continues to
volunteer to help
our club.  Her latest
volunteering was to
help buy, wrap and

distribute the door prizes for the Christmas party.   Congratulations again to Ruthann Elms for a well
deserved award!!
After the award presentation, the door prizes were presented.  Each person who bought a meal received
a door prize ticket.  The ticket numbers were drawn from a container and the next door prize was given
out.  As it turned out, Joe brought three out of town guests with him and each one received a
prize.  There were many nice prizes given out.  Thanks go to the committee of Ruthann, Sandy and
Lorna for a great job on the door prizes.  One other note on the door prizes - Dolores Stolinski, a very
prolific and productive quilter, donated a quilt as an additional door

prize.  The last number to be
d r a w n  w a s  f o r  t h e
quilt.  Ruthann, who was hold-
ing the gift bag with the quilt
in it to pass out, had the win-
ning number and received the
quilt.  For those who may not
know, Ruthann is also a
quilter, and was very pleased
to get the quilt.

After the door
prizes were handed
out we had plenty
of time to socialize
and get organized
for a group photo
before we had to
drive to the parade
site.
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Bill & Kae had
suggested that we all
meet at their house
and drive in as a
group.  They had left
their decorated T at
home so we all
proceeded to their
place to line up for
the trip downtown.

Once we were lined up at the parade site we still had
about 45 minutes to wait before the parade
started.  This year we were very near the front of the
parade and as we made the turn to go back on the other
side of the street we were able to see the remainder of
the parade.  I don't think there were as many entries as
in some previous years but there were a lot of nicely
decorated and lighted equine entries (horses for you
city folks).

There were a lot of enthusiastic onlookers, seven or eight deep, especially near the start of the parade.
It is great to see such
a large crowd for our
little town parade.
They all seemed to
be getting into the
Christmas spirit.

After we left the
parade site we
proceeded back to
the Allen's where Kae had laid out a nice spread of drinks and snacks for an after parade social.  Most
of us stayed an hour or more to enjoy each others company in a very relaxed atmosphere.  I told Bill he
had "hired a very nice hostess for the party".  Thanks go to the Allen's for hosting a great gathering.

CRUISE INS...are regularly scheduled weekly or monthly car gatherings.  Please confirm information
before relying on it, locations and times can change without notice.  A car club event, whether a show,
race or cruise-in, is always great fun for the individual or family.  Check the links for time, place, and
the calendar, for weekly “cruisin’-ins”.

http://nationwidecarshows.com/index.php?Page=cruiseins&statid=AZ&cityid=Phoenix

CULVER’S CAR SHOW
1st & 3rd Sundays ~ 2:00 - 6:00 pm;  1842 S Greenfield Rd, Mesa;  Contact Carissa  602-616-5316.
All “classic cars” welcome.  All you car guys and gals cruise on out to Culver’s on Greenfield!
Awesome cars, great folks, good music and the best burgers and frozen custard this side of the
Mississippi.

ROCK & ROLL CAR SHOW
Saturdays, 4pm - 8pm, McDonalds/Scottsdale Pavillions, 9175 E Indian Bend Rd, Scottsdale.

CRUZ’N @ PHIL’S
Every Sunday.  12:00 pm - 3:00 pm;  Phil’s Filling Station, Fountain Hills.
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MODEL T’s at MIKE’S BURGERS  ~  December 7th in Gilbert
By:  Bert Diehl, Jr., George Elms & Dave Veres

T'was a beautiful December afternoon when the East Valley Model T Ford Club paid a visit to Mikes
Burgers (http://www.mikescheesesteaks.com/) located at 1150 S. Gilbert Rd. in Gilbert, AZ.  Nice turn
out of Model T's and 16 club members to enjoy a cool treat and socialize for a bit with like minded
folk.

The Model A Restorers Club visited Mike's about an
hour prior to the Model T Club and there were still A's
in the parking lot when the T's arrived around 3 PM.
Always nice to see more old Ford's, kick a few tires,
and share stories. The management at Mike's gave us a
10% discount which made the visit 10% more enjoy-
able. We may have to go back to this place sometime
in 2015!

Hope to see you at the first fling of 2015 on Sunday,
January 4th at the Dairy Queen in Apache Junction!
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LOCAL  CLUB  EVENTS

MODEL T CLUB - ICE CREAM FLING

We meet the first Sunday of each month at
3:00 pm at a different ice cream parlor each
month!

Sunday, January 4th
Dairy Queen
located at 2300 W Apache Trail in Apache Junc-
tion
(Between Meridian & Ironwood on Main/Apache
Trail)
Yes of course, drive your T’s!

Dairy Queen has been providing consumers with
crave-satisfying treats and food since 1940.
When the United States entered World War II in
December 1941, there were fewer than 10 Dairy
Queen stores.  Today, Dairy Queen is one of the
largest fast food systems in the world, with more
than 6,000 restaurants in the U.S., Canada and 18
other countries. Texas has the most DQ
restaurants with more than 600 locations.

Soft-serve ice cream and signature shakes top the
menu at this classic burger & fries fast-food chain.
Other delicious choices include Dilly Bar, Slush,
Chiller, Rush, Parfait, Earthquake, Waffle Cone,
Mudslide, Moolatte, Frozen Coffee, Frozen Hot
Chocolate, Frozen Cake, Shake, Malt, Smoothie,
Julius, and Blizzard Treat in a variety of flavors.
Check out the Blizzard Treat of the month which
is a unique flavor...Candy Cane Chill, Birthday
Cake Oreo, etc.

Mark your calendar for our next “Model T Club
Ice Cream Fling” on Sunday, February 1st at
3:00 pm.  Members please suggest possible
locations.  It could be ice cream, Italian ice,
gelato, frozen custard, paleta’s, etc.

OTHER  LOCAL  EVENTS

CLASSIC CAR AUCTION
January 7-18, 2015
Dolan Springs, AZ
(1/2 hour north of Kingman on Highway 93)

400 older cars from one man’s collection to be
auctioned off in Dolan Springs, Arizona on
January 15, 16, and 17. Cars range from restored
to project cars to Rat Rods.  Thousands of hard to
find parts will also be sold. Some are turnkey,
most are non running, some are parts. Whatever
doesn't get auctioned off will be crushed. A1 Auto
Wrecking, 14981 Highway 93, Dolan Springs
Arizona 86441.
Phone number 928 727-3360 or 928 716 3360.
A1 Auto Wrecking @ gmail.com

Call Mike Barzman 310-422-6644

http://www.thesamba.com/vw/forum/
viewtopic.php?p=7475648

http://www.hemmings.com/events/detail?
listing_id=43350
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MARCH 27-29, 2015
Garden Grove (Anaheim), California

“FOLLOW THE GOLDEN BRICK ROAD”
MTFCA GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY &
50th ANNUAL MEETING.

Hosted by the Orange County Model T Ford
Club. You are cordially invited to join us for
a journey through 50 fabulous years of the
Model T Ford Club of America! Cost for the
planned activities is $150.00 per person.
Host Hotel: Embassy Suites Anaheim South
(a Hilton Hotel)
11767 Harbor Blvd, Garden Grove, CA
92840 800-362-2779

http://embassysuites.hilton.com/en/es/
groups/personalized/L/LAXGDES-TFO-
20150326/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG

MODEL T’s at BARRETT JACKSON  ~  January 10-18 in Scottsdale

http://www.barrett-jackson.com/Events/Event/Docket/Scottsdale-2015/Collector-Cars/c93f0953-b7b1-
4e14-be54-399aa14dc28a/01-10-2015/01-19-2015

1908 Ford Model T
Touring Tin Lizzy

1927 Ford Model T
Coupe Rat Rod

1922 Ford Model T
T Truck

1909 Ford Model T
Racer

1927 Ford Model T
Roadster Pickup

1915 Ford Model T
Circus Wagon

1926 Ford Model T
Indy Speedster

1918 Ford Model T
Huckster Wagon

1925 Ford Model T
Depot Hack

1925 Ford Model T
Touring

1926 Ford Model T
Roadster

NATIONAL  EVENTS JULY 12-17, 2015
Cochrane, Alberta,
CANADA

The Foothills Model
T Club of Calgary
will be hosting the
MTFCA’s National
Tour celebrating the MTFCA’s 50th year.

http://mtfca50.com/

REGISTRATION FORM:
http://mtfca50.com/wp-content/
uploads/2014/07/T-Tour-Registration-Form-
2015-2-FINAL.pdf

MODEL T SAFETY INSPECTION FORM:
http://mtfca50.com/wp-content/
uploads/2014/11/InspectionJubilee2015.pdf
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MOTORING THRU TIME  ~  February 7th in Phoenix

Heritage Square - Heritage & Science Park: 115 N. 6th St., Phoenix
(1 blk. south of Van Burn & 7th Street in downtown Phoenix)

Celebrate Heritage Square's 35th anniversary at our annual Motoring Thru Time event!  New for 2015!
A People's Choice award canned food drive to benefit St. Mary’s Food Bank Alliance - vote for your
favorite event day exhibit vehicle with 1 can = 1 vote. Event goers can vote as many times as they like
on event day - just bring more canned food!

Facebook page: http://www.facebook.com/pages/Motoring-Thru-Time/290954367621827
Park website & Motoring Thru Time past photo highlights: https://www.phoenix.gov/parks/parks/
alphabetical/h-parks/heritage

Event & Exhibit Vehicle Contact: Tammy Parker, 602-262-5071, tammy.parker@phoenix.gov

Exhibit space is limited - while free, registration and pre-approval is required.

Motoring Thru Time is also a Signature Event of the statewide 2015 Arizona SciTech Festival.
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CHILDREN  ARE  QUICK
Start your day with a chuckle! ~ Submitted by:  Austin Graton

TEACHER:  Why are you late?
STUDENT: Class started before I got here.

TEACHER: John, why are you doing your math multiplication on the floor?
JOHN: You told me to do it without using tables.

TEACHER: Glenn, how do you spell 'crocodile?'
GLENN: K-R-O-K-O-D-I-A-L
TEACHER: No, that's wrong.
GLENN: Maybe it is wrong, but you asked me how I spell it.

TEACHER: Donald, what is the chemical formula for water?
DONALD: H I J K L M N O.
TEACHER: What are you talking about?
DONALD: Yesterday you said it's H to O.

TEACHER: Winnie, name one important thing we have today that we didn't have ten years ago.
WINNIE: Me!

TEACHER: Glen, why do you always get so dirty?
GLEN: Well, I'm a lot closer to the ground than you are.

TEACHER: George Washington not only chopped down his father's cherry tree, but also admitted it.
Now, Louie, do you know why his father didn't punish him?
LOUIS: Because George still had the axe in his hand.....

TEACHER: Now, Simon , tell me frankly, do you say prayers before eating?
SIMON: No sir, I don't have to, my Mom is a good cook.

TEACHER: Clyde, your composition on 'My Dog' is exactly the same as your brother's.  Did you copy
his?
CLYDE : No, sir.  It's the same dog.

TEACHER: Harold, what do you call a person who keeps on talking when people are no longer
interested?
HAROLD: A teacher.

MANIFOLD COOKER RECIPE   ~ MEATLOAF on the Manifold
From Favorite Recipes for the Model T Cooker

By:  Frank & Carole Fenton
Mix well by dumping all the ingredients in a big Ziploc bag.
1 pound of lean ground beef
1 package of frozen Potatoes O’Brian
1 package of frozen Mexicorn
1 jar of Salsa (your choice of either mild, medium, hot, or acetylene torch-like)
Dump it all into a big piece of wide aluminum foil and wrap it into a loaf that will fit into the cooker.
Drive about 40 miles or so and it will be done.
This recipe is so good that dogs and people will follow you.

*****
Do you have a recipe or method of cooking you have tried in your manifold cooker that you would like to
share?  Please send it to Mel & Lorie Poppe.
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A  LOOK  AT  TECHNIQUES  FOR
SNOW  OPERATIONS

Submitted by:  Kae Allen

From the Central NH Model T Club,
NH Granite T’ers newsletter
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FOR SALE:

1929 Model A
Roadster Pickup.

$14,500.
Mint condition.

Call Dominic Vannucci
at 520-490-2243.

E-mail dvannucci23@icloud.com

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOR SALE:

 ‘26 Model T Ford Roadster Pickup.

$8,000.

Runs great.

Call Jerry for details.  928-635-9167.
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CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING
FOR SALE:
2 - 1926 front fenders
2 - 1926 rear fenders
2 - 1926 running boards
1 - set of windshield stanchions
2 - 1926 splash aprons
4 - wood 21” wheels
All of the above are original and ARE NOT rusted through.  They will need to be reworked and have a
few welded spots.  Total price $2,000 OBO.  Call Gary Schicketanz at 480-268-7472.

FOR SALE: We recently moved to Scottsdale from California.  Just prior to moving, I sold my early
1912 T and parts.  When unpacking, I found several parts with my Model A stuff and would like to sell
them.  These include:
-Low Head, bead blasted, clean, painted:  $80
-Transmission puller tool (used once):  $50
-Repro Champion X spark plugs (unused), set of 4:  $50
*If anyone is interested, I can be contacted through my email at maf1930@gmail.com or

phone 714-717-9321.  Thanks, Dan.

FOR SALE: (See “Vintage Ford” Trading Post for this ad). 1926 Model T Roadster.  Paint and body in
good condition with a few nicks and scratches.  Starts easily and runs good.  New Rocky Mountain
Brakes, rebuilt carburetor, new kingpins and bushings, new top, new front shackles and bushings.  Ready
to drive and enjoy.  Includes rare aftermarket Rumble Seat kit, wire wheels, running board luggage rack,
running board tool box, good tires.  Engine # 14429763.  Clear Arizona Title.  Detail photos available on
request.  $8,000.  For further information, call Howard Downs, 480-982-2062.

FOR SALE:  Contact Steve Francois at 480-946-3590 or e-mail  fordgood1@yahoo.com
I have a multitude of Model T and Mustang parts, too many to list.  Also, Ford parts for 1952-1954.
The 1953 Victoria is also still for sale.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING

FOUR CARS FOR SALE:
1926 Two Door Sedan.
1925 Roadster Pickup.
1922 Touring.
January 1923 all aluminum body Four Door Sedan.
(no picture yet)

Please call Scott Parsons for more information.
520-237-0499



Thank you to the Citadel Senior Living for
allowing us to meet at their facility... with a
special thanks to Rebecca Brandon, General
Manager.

The Citadel
444 South Higley Road
Mesa, AZ 85206
(480) 832-7600
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All articles, photos and information for the
upcoming newsletter are due to Mel & Lorie by
the 26th of the month.
E-mail:   LMP_2006@hotmail.com

EVMTFC OFFICERS
Steve Nissle, President
480-560-6150 (Board Member)

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership
602-292-3921 (Board Member)

Bert Diehl, Secretary
480-325-6308 (Board Member)

Dave Veres, Treasurer
480-897-2209 (Board Member)

Claudia Linney, Immediate Past President
480-288-0726

OTHER ASSIGNMENTS
Dolores Stolinski, Historian
480-986-0711

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/
Smiley Person  480-969-0695

Ruthann Elms, Tour Chairman
480-831-0835

Mel & Lorie Poppe, Editors
402-984-6381

FOR SALE: Anyone interested in the
most recent printing of “The Model T
Ford, The Car That Changed The
World” by Bruce W. McCalley, in pa-
perback, for $30,  please e-mail Tom
Hoverson at tom1757@aol.com

FOR SALE:  Dave Veres has a supply of EVMTFC
magnetic signs to sell to our members.
-12 inches X 12 inches for $15.
-9 inches X 9 inches for $10.
-6 inches X 6 inches for $6.
He also has some 4” EVMTFC patches
for $6 each.
If you haven’t  purchased a club t-shirt yet with the
EVMTFC logo, only ONE left. Large. Yellow. $15.


